
	For adolescents living in the slums of Langas and Yamumbi in 
the north-west of Kenya, poor role models, drug and substance 
abuse, violence, and a lack of adequate sexual education are 
detrimental to emotional development and divert students 
from their educational and career paths. In 2020, Edmund Rice 
Eldoret Empowerment Program (EREEP) continued delivering 
life skills workshops, which aim to develop healthy and informed 
individuals who are motivated to pursue their career goals.

	Stephen, one of 945 students who participated in life skills 
workshops in 2020, is a bright student who is respected 
among his teachers and peers. In 2019, EREEP volunteers 
became aware that Stephen had developed a problem with 
substance abuse. A volunteer was assigned to work closely 
and confidentially with Stephen to support him through his 
struggles. In early 2020, during a life skills workshop about 
the impacts of drug use and drug addiction, Stephen took the 
initiative to openly discuss his past troubles with his classmates. 

Having now abandoned drug  
             usage, Stephen is taking an active,  
           positive role with his peers, 

encouraging them to develop resilient 
personalities resistant to peer pressure 
and the influence of drugs 
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Br. Robert Stone has been an integral part 
of ERFA for many years. He has provided 
deep insight and knowledge in working 
for equity and breaking the cycle of 
poverty in the places we live and work.

In recent years, Robert has spent much  
of his time collaborating with ERFA partner 
programs around the world, monitoring 
and evaluating the effectiveness of the 
projects they deliver. This significant task  
is critical in ensuring sustainable outcomes 
for the communities ERFA’s donors support. 
Robert’s respected and valuable feedback 
has, without doubt, contributed greatly  
to building capacity. 

Robert has also been instrumental in 
delivering ERFA’s policy framework and 
the training necessary for best practice 
development and compliance with sector 
codes and regulation. His skill as a most 
accomplished teacher has been highly 
regarded when delivering training  
to partner programs and ERFA staff.

The Reaching Out newsletter and ERFA’s 
online presence was enabled by Robert 
over many years. He has tirelessly worked  
at fundraising events and behind the 
scenes, doing whatever jobs necessary  
to support the vision and mission of ERFA.

Robert’s long and committed service is 
without peer in our history. Now however, 
he has decided it’s time to pack up his desk 
and, though he will be greatly missed, we 
thank him for his dedication and wish him 
the very best 
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